Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

May 4, 2021
8:30 a.m.
This meeting was conducted virtually using Microsoft Teams.

Members present:  Dan Caplan, Jim Michaels, Ingmar Goldson, Ira Rheingold, Ginlin Hsieh, Tinu Akinshola
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the April meeting were discussed. Jim Michaels made a motion to approve the minutes. Ginlin Hsieh seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Old Business
Tracy Rezvani received an email from Angela Yu stating that she did not have anything to present since the legislative session is over, but will send in a final report with everything she did. She said she enjoyed working with the Advisory Committee. Dan Caplan asked that the minutes reflect that the Committee appreciated the good job that Ms. Yu did for them. Mr. Caplan suggested that something be sent to Ms. Yu within any County limitations to show their appreciation.
The draft outreach message was discussed. It was determined that the last comments appeared to be those by Mr. Michaels on March 4. Ingmar Goldson asked about editing the draft, as he noticed that it did not mention auto issues which he could help with. Mr. Michaels will recirculate a version incorporating his edits as a Word document that can be edited by anyone else. A final version can then be voted on at the June meeting.
Ms. Rezvani noted that the Program Coordinator from the Hispanic Chamber of Commerce reached out to her and is supposed to be coming by the office to get Spanish print materials to take to food banks and food distributions sites to put in bags given out.
New Business

Mr. Caplan asked whether there was any news about moving back into the office. Ms. Rezvani discussed the current state of the renovated office space, noting issues with furniture and cabling. She also stated that there was no timeline as of now for the reopening of the office or change in status from mandatory telework. She said she has suggested using the 50th Anniversary of OCP in December as a driving force to get us back. Ms. Rezvani would like the Advisory Committee to have a role in planning for this, and Mr. Caplan said this should be put on the June agenda for discussion.
Ira Rheingold suggested that the Committee and OCP should be thinking about what issues will need to be addressed post-pandemic, and how to be prepared. Mr. Caplan said that he believes it would be a good idea to do another presentation on mortgage issues, similar to the one Phillip Robinson and he recently did, as the end of the moratorium on foreclosures approaches. Mr. Michaels asked about having a dedicated website for post- pandemic resources. Ms. Rezvani stated that we do currently have something for pandemic resources that we can add to and segue to post-pandemic resources. She said that this link has been promoted on social media, and suggested that it could be included in the outreach message the Committee is sending to community groups.

Office Report

Staff referred to emailed statistics for April. Home Improvement complaints topped the list, followed by Retail and Professional Services. Staff and Advisory Committee members participated in a presentation on Mortgage Solutions (Phillip Robinson and Dan Caplan) and staff also did a presentation on Energy Scams and Solar Panels to OCP’s Energy Connection partners. Ms. Rezvani noted that April was Financial Literacy Month, and that May is Older Americans Month. Ms. Rezvani encouraged all Committee members to follow OCP on social media and share our posts. Patterns of complaint filings were discussed. Ms. Rezvani noted that Home Improvement and Retail were consistently our top two categories. Within Home Improvement, she said the issues of workmanship and unlicensed contractors remain constant, but that we have seen an uptick in home service contract complaints, and with the pandemic, have seen an increase in problems getting parts. Ms. Rezvani suggested that the Committee members take a look at the A-to-Z section on OCP’s webpage to see if there are areas of content that should be added, as we would welcome the input.
The meeting adjourned at 9:09 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 1, 2021, at 8:30 a.m., tentatively set at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
